
The annual meeting of the Silver Village Association was called to order by President Tom Hinterlong on 

July 9, 2022 at 9 a.m. at the Keith Adams Pavilion.  Roll call was taken and the following board members 

were present, Chad Kragt, Ricke Cooke, Diana Klopenstein, Dave Martel, Tom Hinterlong, Rich Parsons, 

Barry Pfeifer, Ralph Jack, and Marcia Thatcher.  Absent was Brenda Overweg.  The minutes were read 

from last year.  Dave Martel moved they be accepted as read with a second from Diana Klopenstein.  

Motion carried.   

The treasurer’s report was read showing an ending balance of $13,501.80.  Mike Beasley moved the 

board get the services of a CPA to audit the books.  There was no second to the motion and the motion 

died for lack of support.  Linda Pfeifer moved we get 3 people to go over the treasurer’s books.  Mary 

Hubel seconded the motion if we can get three volunteers.  Dave Martel moved the report be accepted 

as presented with a second from Barry Pfeifer.   

Old Business-the shoreline parking lot is looking very nice thanks to Brenda Overweg and her 

committee.  There is a new 16-foot dock there where people can launch kayaks. 

Emerald Street leaf access will be closed in the summer and open spring and fall.  It is not association 

property and the owner does not want tree limbs put down there.  See Barry if you want to put you 

leaves down there when it is closed. 

New Business-Dawn Fortin suggested that renters bring their own chairs to the pool as when association 

members get there all the lounge chairs are being used.  

Karen Mac Williams moved we get caution signs and caution children playing signs for Raven Rd. as cars 

come up the hill too fast.  Rochelle Kuyper seconded and the motion carried.   

Lisa Beasley suggested the pool be open every day from 10-8 and hire a company to maintain it. 

Pat Patterson from Easy Street asked about the “pathway” and was told it is not a pathway but a utility 

easement and belongs to the adjacent property owners. 

Kevin Wolters thanked the people for the new cement and benches down by the dock.  It was very 

helpful in getting his wife off the pontoon when she was injured. 

Tom thanked the following for the service to the board as their terms expired: Barry Pfeifer, Marcia 

Thatcher, and Tom Hinterlong.  Nominations were taken from the floor and Barry, Marcia, Tom, and 

Scott Holstege were nominated.  Tom closed the nominations with a second from Dave.  Barry, Marcia, 

and Tom will continue on the board. 

We will have a picnic next year and will send out RSVP card in the annual meeting letter.  Joyce McKivitz 

will be in charge of the picnic. 

Dave Martel moved the meeting be adjourned with a second from Barry. 

Marcia Thatcher, Secretary SVA 


